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This report provides you with information on: 

• recent improvements relating to children and young people with serious offending behaviour

• legislative changes developed by the previous Government to strengthen the response for children
and young people with serious offending behaviour.

  

The 100 Day Plan agreed by Cabinet (CAB-23-MIN-0468) contains an undertaking to begin work exploring 
options to crack down on serious youth offending. Officials are directed to report to Ministers by mid­
January on options, including the possible establishment of Young Offender Military Academies. 

This report is the first in a series of papers you will receive relating to the youth justice work programme 
which may inform your approach. Separately, you have also requested briefings around responding to 
behaviour in residences, and information to prepare for a potential meeting with NUPE. 

Oranga Tamariki and Police have developed operational responses to offending by children and young 
people, in particular, to respond to serious or persistent offending by children (aged between 10 and 13 
years old). 

A key initiative is Fast Track (known as "Circuit Breaker" during its initial pilot phase) - a prompt response 
pathway tha! provides for local co-ordination teams to provide intensive follow up support to children, and 
their families and whanau following serious or persistent offending. Currently implemented in seven 
locations (with two more due to begin in February 2024), Fast Track has resulted in a more immediate, 
better-resourced and co-ordinated response to offending by children. 

A range of other operational changes are currently underway including Enhanced Fast Track, 
strengthening Family Court responses to children who offend, and improving Family Group Conferences so 
they can better support children to get back on track. Once fully implemented, these changes are likely to 
have an impact on offending by children and young people. 

Investing in Fast Track and Enhanced Fast Track reduces and helps prevent reoffending behaviour by 
children. This improves public safety and reduces victimisation. By diverting children away from offending, 
these initiatives also reduce the future costs to the youth justice system, including police investigation time 
and court time. 
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